United Nations says 2023 has
been deadliest year for
Palestinians

United Nations, September 27 (RHC)-- The United Nations has said 2023 is the deadliest year for
Palestinians since it started counting deaths in 2006.

More than 200 Palestinians have been killed by Israeli fire since the start of this year, according to the
Health Ministry. At least 35 Israelis were also killed in Palestinian attacks during the same period.



Over the past week, tensions have begun to spread to the blockaded Gaza Strip, where hundreds of
Palestinians have been holding daily demonstrations along the separation fence built by Israel to close it
off.

Israel had shut the Beit Hanouna (called Erez by Israel) crossing with Gaza last week in advance of the
Rosh Hashanah Jewish holiday, preventing thousands of workers from getting to their jobs in Israel and
the occupied West Bank.

Approximately 18,000 Gaza Palestinians have permits from Israeli authorities to work outside the
blockaded enclave, providing a vital injection of cash amounting to some $2 million daily to the
impoverished enclave’s economy.
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